
Jaffrey Conservation Commission Minutes Draft 

Meeting held at Town Offices April 26, 2017 

Present: Carolyn D. Garretson, Chair, Nora Barton Bryant, Kathy Batchelder, William 
Graf, Elizabeth Webster, Recorder, Patricia Weiner, Cush Moore (Select Board Rep)  

Regrets: Pam Armstrong, Michael George, Charles Koch, Francis McBride, Tom 
Rothermel 

Guest: Serra Gauthier 

I. The meeting convened 7:00PM. Serra Gauthier was introduced. 

II.  The minutes of the March 22 meeting were approved.  

III.  Financial Review: Payments for the Vernal Pools Presentation of $100 to the Harris 
Center and $50 to the Civic Center have been authorized.  

IV. Ongoing Items  

A.  Open Space Committee – BG, CK, and FMcB met the Villi Poni Farm team with 
their student volunteers and collected a great deal of trash from Children’s Woods on 
April 22.   

B. Vernal Pool Presentation – Brett Amy Thelen of the Harris Center spoke at the Civic 
Center on April 18th. It was well attended.  

C. Complete Streets Initiative – A pop-up presentation of the proposed modifications 
(sidewalks, bike lanes, crossings, etc.) will be set up at the Elementary School Friday, 
May 26th and dismantled Wednesday, May 31st. Public comment welcome. 

D. Mail – CDG received notification from DES regarding culvert replacement on 
Thorndike Pond Road. 

Camp Wildwood – Motion to contribute $550 to the cost of camp fees for Lilly Tullio: 
Approved. 

V. New Business 

CPCA Parking – A new survey of the Letourneau Road entrance has been completed, 
with the entrance flagged. Cush says there is space for parking a bit off the road. Gates to 
block 4- wheelers, but permit snowmobilers should be installed at the trailheads. CDG 
and Cush will visit the site in the near future. 

VI. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. The next meeting will be held on May 24, 
2017, 7PM at the Town Offices. 


